Ref: INF 84941108 **Date:** 19 September 2018

Contact: Charlotte Spencer

Email: informationgovernanceteam@northlincs.gov.uk

Telephone: 01724 297000

Basia Cummings request-510214-8e7242c7@whatdotheyknow.com

Becky McIntyre
Director of Governance & Partnerships
Civic Centre
Ashby Road
Scunthorpe
North Lincolnshire
DN16 1AB

LINCOLNSHIRE

COUNCIL

www.northlincs.gov.uk

INFORMATION DISCLOSURE

Dear Ms Cummings,

Re: Freedom of Information request INF 84941108

Thank you for your request for information received by North Lincolnshire Council on 15 August, please accept my apologies for the delay in responding to your request. I have considered your request in detail and can confirm that the council holds the following information:

The amount of money the council has spent on specialist educational support services for gypsy and traveller children for the years 2008, 2009, 2010, 2011, 2012, 2013, 2014, 2015, 2016, 2017, 2018.

All known Gypsy, Roma and Travellers (GRT) pupils in North Lincolnshire schools are supported by dedicated staff from the Ethnic Minority and Traveller Achievement Service (EMTAS). As such the level of support given is dependent on the number of actual children known or ascribed as GRT each year which can vary considerably throughout the year based on the fact that some families also go travelling within the academic year.

Overall, the amount of support given to GRT pupils has remained the same since 2008 however we are unable to desegregate the specific financial contribution from the overall EMTAS budget.

For the past two years we have a full time Teaching Assistant 3 devoted to GRT with additional amounts of teacher time for overseeing the work as and when needed and Teaching Assistant support in the region of approximately half a day per week when numbers increase. This enables us to meet the needs of all GRT pupils in North Lincolnshire known and referred to us by schools.

If you wish to re-use this information for reasons other than, for example personal use, please see the council's <u>Access to Information Policy</u> for full details of how to request permission to re-use information released in response to a Freedom of Information request.

If you are unhappy about how we have dealt with your request please let me know and I will refer the matter to the council's <u>Information Complaints Policy</u>. Alternatively you can complain using the council's <u>online complaint form</u> on the Contact Us page of the North Lincolnshire Council website.

You also have the right to appeal directly to the <u>Information Commissioner's Office (ICO)</u>, although please note the ICO usually expect the council to have investigated your concerns first.

Yours sincerely

Information Governance Team North Lincolnshire Council